KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT
Charter Schools Oversight Committee Meeting

Monday, March 5, 2012
1:15 p.m. – Conference Room C
In attendance:


Dave Jones, Assistant Superintendent


Sean Dusek, Assistant Superintendent


Laurie Olson, Director of Finance

Pegge Erkeneff, Communications Specialist


Joe Arness, School Board Committee Member


Sunni Hilts, School Board Committee Member

Robin Dahlman, Kaleidoscope Charter School – arrived 1:23 p.m.

Larry Nauta, Aurora Borealis Charter School


Kiki Abrahamson, Fireweed Academy Charter School – by phone

Mo Sanders, Soldotna Montessori Charter School

Lassie Nelson, Recording Secretary

Dave Jones opened the meeting at 1:13 p.m.  He then turned the meeting over to Larry Nauta, who explained the request for the acquisition of property to be used by Aurora Borealis Charter School and Kenai Alternative School.  Attached is the recommendation and parcel information regarding the property.
Larry stated that his preference would be for the Borough to trade lots for the ones proposed for use by ABCS.  These lots would be used for a playground area as well as for storage sheds for both Aurora Borealis and Kenai Alternative.  It was suggested that it would be good for the Construction Academy to build the sheds.  The possibility of purchasing the lots was discussed, in case the Borough is not willing to trade lots.  Mo Sanders noted that charter schools are not allowed to purchase buildings or land, so it would be much better for the Borough to trade lots.

Dave stated that administration has no problem with the above request, and that ABCS can proceed with their request.  Once all information has been obtained it will be presented to the Board for approval.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:21 p.m.

